
Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term 1 - 15 September 2023 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Now that we have been back in school for two weeks routines have been established and the 
children are settling well. As always, some of the younger ones have had a few tears in the 
morning when they say goodbye but have cheered up when they get into class and there is 
lots of fun learning to distract them. 

 

Next week we have two days of exciting reading events. On Thursday our new Patron of 
Reading, Coral Rumble, will be introducing herself and setting some challenges across the 
school. 

 

On Friday we will be welcoming authors and children from many schools as we become the 
hub for the local launch of the BBC 500 Words competition! 

 

We are very excited! 

Best wishes 

Simon 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

 

CLUBS 

Staff give up their time to run clubs. We wish to offer a range of clubs over the year.  

Unfortunately, we no longer have a Sports TA and due to the budget situation are unable to 
recruit one.  The NASUWT is also recommending that their members do not run clubs as part 
of a dispute about workload.  Therefore, we are sorry if your child has been unable to join a 
club this term but look out for opportunities over the coming weeks. 

 

 



 DIARY DATES 

On Friday 29 September, we will be holding a non-uniform day to raise money to go towards 
school activities 

On this day, children can come to school wearing their own clothes and we are asking for a    
donation of £1.00, which can be given to your child's class teacher. 

September  

Sept 18 - Summer Term Clubs will start and run for 10 weeks.  Bookable on Parent Pay.     Ka-

rate will start and run for  8 weeks.  Please book via Parent Pay and contact the office if you 

need more information. 

Club Dates - Monday 18 September to Week Ending Friday 8 December 2023. 

Karate - Thursday 28 September to Thursday 30 November.  

Sept 21 - Year 1 Hearing Screening  

Sept 21 - First Author Visit—Coral Rumble 

Sept 22 - BBC 500 Word Launch Event 

Sept 25 - Smile Dental Health Screening for Y1 to Y4.  Please see consent letters sent home. 

October   

October 9  - Nasal Flu Vaccines - please login and give consent : 

We are due to visit your child’s school on Monday 9  October . In order to access the online 

consent form, please enter or click on the following link https://

www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu PLEASE ENSURE YOU ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE 

SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE. The code for your child’s school is: EE141710  

October 10 - Smile Dental Screening for selected pupils.  Letters will be sent home. 

October 16 - 27 - Half Term Holidays 

October 19 - Go Active Holiday Club in School Hall All Day - Book On Parent Pay later this 

term.  

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Year 1  
Multi- skills   

Year 4   
Games/ Multi-skills  

Year 5   
REAL Personal  

Year 3  
Games   

Year 2   
REAL Personal  

Year 4 - This will now be 
on a Tuesday and  

Thursday  

Year 2   
Net and Wall  

Year 3   
REAL Personal  

Year 1   
Real Personal  

Year 5  
Tennis  

Year 6   
REAL Personal  

Year 6   
Hockey  

  

Sponsorship Request 

Help Wanted:  Following a successful Summer Season of Cricket - our cricket club children hope to now train 

and compete throughout the year.  With this in mind - we are looking for a local company to 

sponsor some cricket kits.  We would love to turn up to our summer season of fixtures in  

matching kits and looking like a team.  If anyone is interested in purchasing and sponsoring a 

school cricket kit - please contact Emma in the School Office on emoseley@car.celtrust.org  



 

 

 

Our first meeting of this academic year will be our AGM, which is to be held on Wednesday 20th 

September at 7pm.  This will be a wine and cheese evening, so please come along and find out 

more about how we raise funds for the school. All are welcome. 

 



Class Attendance Week Ending 13 September 2023 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play time. 

 Congratulations to Charlestown Class with 100% Attendance this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

Regular school attendance is a very important part of learning.  Children attain much better by being in school 
as much as possible. 

 

Here at Carclaze Community Primary School, we recognise that there are occasions when it is appropriate to 
authorise an absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill to attend school, has a medical appointment 
that cannot be taken outside of school hours or a request for leave has been agreed in exceptional            
circumstances. 
 
However, we do not support parents taking children out of school unless we agree in advance that this is   
appropriate under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  
 
Any request for leave should be made in writing to the Headteacher using the school’s request form. 
 
For more information check out our website: www.carclazesch.org.   

Polkerris 96.8 Charlestown 100 

Pisky Cove 94.4 Porthpean 97.5 

Greenaway 92.3 Mawgan Porth 92.3 

Carlyon Bay 94.9 Perranporth 97.6 

Sennen 96.8 Harlyn Bay 97.9 

Porthluney 94.4 Bamaluz 97.6 

Hemmick 96 Polzeath 98.3 



Certificate Winners  

Pisky Cove - P.Harris for splendid sitting.  J.Carlyon for marvelous 

manners.  

 

Greenaway - F.Kerby for super sitting, listening and learning.  L.Hill 

for a week of wonderful learning and super effort. 

 

Mawgan Porth - E.White for showing determination and persever-

ance in improving her handwriting.  J.Dexter-Hicks for super sit-

ting on the carpet.   

 

Perranporth - J.Lawford and Molly Wisdom - well done for making 

a positive start year 3 and demonstrating brilliant behaviour.  

 

Porthluney - E.Kellow for always being incredibly kind and helpful 

to anyone who needs it.  J.Roberts for always being a role model to 

all children and staff.  

 

Polzeath - P.Doorey-Yates for being an absolute pleasure to teach.  

L.Webb for consistently showing a mature attitude to learning.   

Spelling Shed - J.Pope, J.Hume-Gurney, H.Varcoe 

 

Hemmick - D.Taylor for showing excellent manners and holding  

doors open for adults.  E.Hitchens for always being ready to learn 

and contributing high quality answers in lessons.  



Parent Behaviour 

We expect parents to demonstrate the good behaviour we want of our children. Unfortunately on a few   
occasions this week this has not been the case. 

Please consider the following: 

Parking  

We have one of the biggest car parks of any school around but it is still tricky to fit everyone in. We are 
working on some solutions but in the meantime, please do not park on the paved area. Please consider park-
ing a little further away and walking. 

Speaking to the office staff 

The staff in the office want to help. If you are feeling cross, worried or disappointed please do not shout or 
swear at them. 

Parent disagreements  

If another parents actions upset you - for example their parking - please think about how you respond.      
Rather than shout and swear please report them to the office (with their registration number). 

If you believe another child has hurt or upset your child please come and speak to a member of school staff 
so that we can find out the whole story. Do not send angry messages to the other child's parent online. This 
can be online abuse and will not solve a problem. 

When we identify poor parent behaviour we will follow the policy that means issuing a warning and then if it 
persists banning parents from the school premises. 




